
     Procedures and guidance for safeguarding at Cranbrook Primary School 
 

At Cranbrook Primary school we use CPOMs to log all Safeguarding Concerns. 
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Contact CPAT by telephone and clearly state you are making a referral this will 
avoid confusion - 0208 708 3885  
Record who you are talking to, make sure you provide a clear account of your 
concerns and why you are contacting CPAT.  
Complete the MARF and send o Redbridge CPAT – 
cpatreferrals@redbridge.gov.uk  
Ensure that the child and their family continues to be supported while waiting 

for an outcome. 

After the MARF has been sent, a decision should be made within 24 hours. If the 

school does not get a response, the school should follow up by telephoning or 

emailing CPAT. 

If a child shares a concern or a concern is observed, consider whether urgent 
action is needed – i.e. the child is in immediate risk of harm or has significant 
injuries; if this is the case immediate medical treatment and police involvement 
should be sought.  
Record on electronic recording system CPOMs then speak to the Designated 
Safeguarding Lead (DSL) or Deputy DSL and in case of emergency phone police 
on 999. If staff have any concerns about a child’s welfare or a child makes a 
disclosure to you, it should be acted on immediately, in line with our school’s 
policy and procedures and you must always seek advice from the Designated 
Safeguarding Lead (DSL) or Deputy DSL. 

The Safety Team will check any previous concerns related to the family Find out 
further information from the child/ other siblings if necessary.  
Assess the risks using LSCB document Are you worried about a child? Which 
includes a threshold document. https://www.redbridgescp.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Redbridge-SCP-Multi-

Agency-Thresholds-Document-September-2018-Final.pdf  
Phone the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) and seek advice, a decision 
will be made by MASH. In some cases a referral will be made to Child Protection 
Assessment team (CPAT) and you will be asked to complete a Multi-Agency 
Referral Form (MARF). Record a summary of the discussion and the outcome of 
it within your records on CPOMS – this should include a rationale for your 
decision about whether or not to refer to the CPAT. 
 

If appropriate the MASH may ask the DSL or DDSL to speak to parents/ carers. 

Concerns should not be shared with the parent if you are placing the child or any 

other children at further risk or if advised by MASH team. If in any doubt seek 

advice from MASH team. 
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